
Summary of Tour 
Energy Trade Floor at Ameren's General Office Building – St. Louis 

Sioux Energy Center 
September 30, 2011 

9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 
 
 
Attendees present during the Energy Trade Floor tour 
Commissioner Robert Kenney 
Shelley Brueggemann, PSC General Counsel 
Lewis Mills, Office of Public Counsel 
Warner Baxter, President and CEO Ameren Missouri 
Warren Wood, Vice President Regulatory and Legislative Affairs, Ameren 
Missouri 
Mark Birk, Vice President Power Operations, Ameren Missouri 
Mike Mueller, Vice President Energy Trading & Fuels Commodity, Ameren 
Missouri 
Jaime Haro, Director Asset Management and Trading, Ameren 
Gaye Suggett, Ameren Missouri 
 
Attendees present during the Sioux Energy Center tour 
Commissioner Robert Kenney 
Joshua Harden, PSC Advisor to Commissioner Kenney 
Janet Wheeler, PSC Advisor to Commissioner Jarrett 
Shelley Brueggemann, PSC General Counsel 
Lewis Mills, Office of Public Counsel 
Warren Wood, Vice President Regulatory and Legislative Affairs, Ameren 
Missouri 
Mark Birk, Vice President Power Operations, Ameren Missouri 
Keith Stuckmeyer, Superintendent Production, Sioux 
Steve Garner, Supervisor Operations, Sioux 
Gaye Suggett, Ameren Missouri 
 
 
On September 30, the above individuals from the MPSC and OPC were given a 
tour of the Energy Trade Floor at the Ameren General Office Building 
Headquarters at 9:00 a.m.  At approximately 11:30 a.m. individuals met at the 
Sioux Energy Center for a tour of that facility.   
 
Warner Baxter welcomed visitors to the Ameren Missouri Energy Trade Center.  
Jaime Haro explained that the Energy Trade Center is the information hub for 
trading energy at Ameren Missouri.  He said employees monitor Ameren 
Missouri's system 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.   Employees also constantly 
monitor Ameren Missouri's interaction with the electric grid, and monitor how 
other market participants interact with the grid.  The purpose of the Energy Trade 



Center is to maximize off-system sales, mitigate risk and therefore reduce impact 
on customer rates. 
 
Mark Birk, Keith Stuckmeyer and Steve Garner greeted the visitors at the Sioux 
Energy Center.  Discussion was held regarding the construction of the scrubber 
and the additional equipment and training requirements mandatory to operate the 
scrubber.  Visitors were then given a tour of the Sioux Energy Center and the 
scrubber.  The tour also included viewing the operating equipment, including and 
the absorbers that remove the SO2.   
 
 


